Proclamation
Powder Springs First United Methodist Church 

180th Anniversary

Whereas, the Powder Springs First United Methodist Church has been a valuable contributor to the City of Powder Springs and her citizens and has been a mainstay in our community from our beginnings; and 
Whereas, the Powder Springs First United Methodist Church is commemorating its 180th  anniversary to celebrate is its constancy and ministry since its founding in 1838; 
Whereas, the First United Methodist church was established as a log cabin in 1838 and moved to its present location on Marietta Street in 1844;

Whereas, the original structure was replaced in 1924, which serves now as the Potter’s House church serving families from 8 different countries; 
Whereas, a fellowship hall and new sanctuary were erected in XX to serve XX members who in turn serve the growing community and over 80 ministries; 

Now, therefore, the City of Powder Springs does hereby proclaim congratulations and pays tribute to the Powder Springs First United Methodist Church for its 180 years of spiritual leadership, fellowship and dedicated service to the City of Powder Springs and her citizens. 
So proclaimed this 1st day of October, 2018..
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